Dear Fintan,

 

here is a bit delayed summary of the Slovak AntiPoverty Network discussion about the rationale and criteria for future workking structure of EAPN, about the proposed structure and methods and about the draft of EAPN Strategic Plan.

We (three members of the Committee and me) have translated all the documents in Slovak and distributed to the SAPN membership. Besides the reactions of the two members of the Committee we have  only received two other feedbacks from our members. 

On this basis it can be concluded that Slovak AntiPoverty Network accepts the proposed changes of organisational structures. Our members perceive proposed changes as being neutral to our work on the national level: they neither promote our work on national level nor make it more difficult. Up till now there has not been clear impact of participation of our members in WGs or ExCo for our network activity with exception of joint lobbying among prime ministers or social ministers and translation of documents. Effect of the participation of our degelation on General Assemblies was also unnoticable for the network up till now.  Important issues like the coordination of preparation ofthe national delegation for the meetings or the OMC/Europa 2020 incvolvement can be organised efficiently in distant or virtual way too.

The only issue we are not fully identified with is the way how participation principle is dealt within the proposed materials. We totally agree that the political and public direct participation of people experiencing poverty is of prime importance and we attempt to improve and secure it in the life of our network. Simultaneously, we insist that the participation has to be meaningful for people themselves and require that there should be the direct connection or at least understandable connection between the topic of the meeeting and the experiences of the participants.  However, the agenda on WG and EXCo is often very detached from everyday experiences of people; it deals with the EC documents that are very general and our fight is sometimes about the wording of some sentences or paragraphs. People experiencing poverty without academic background would feel as allien during the meetinngs dealing with such agenda and they could think that they were invited "for symbolic reason"; that we want them and use them as a sort of evidence of our democratic character and our devotion to participation principle.  We are afraid that there could be a too formalistic emphasis on people experiencing poverty participation at the costs of the lost meaning of their participation. Moreover, translation problem can even sharpen this problem (those who do simultaneous translation, can hardly participate on the debate about the translated issue).  Of course, we believe that the people from EAPN Europa will do their best to prevent such situation. We trust you ;-)

 

Best wishes

Zuzana

 

Zuzana Kusá

Slovak AntiPoverty Network.

chair

